Grass Valley Historical Commission
Minutes of Tuesday, January 14, 2025
Commissioners Present: Albrecht, McAteer, Reilly and Savelli
The meeting was called to order by Chair McAteer at 3:00 pm

Public Comment: Robin Davies from the Nevada County Chamber of Commerce/Grass Valley Business
Association thanked the Commission for their pro-active approach and new initiatives.

Commission approved the minutes of December 10, 2024 (motion by Albrecht, second by Reilly,
unanimously adopted)

1. The Commission heard from City staff concerning the remodeling of 130 Mill Street. After hearing
from staff, the applicant and public comment, the Commission was supportive of the project and offered
some minor changes— changing the pitch of the rear roof and creating a different look for the rear gates
along with supporting a brick exterior in the rear BBQ area.

2. Chair McAteer reviewed a number of Historic Commission initiatives and discussed the

written presentation to the Grass Valley City Council. Commissioners agreed to invite Fr. Estrella and
Mr. Watson to address the historic cemetery issue, agreed that Teresa Poston should be honored by being
the recipient of the Historic Award, agreed that Commissioners Savelli and Albrecht to work with the
Nevada County Railroad Board members about the Kidder Property, and were provided an update on the
recognition for Peggy and Howard Levine

The meeting was adjourned at 4:05 pm

Next scheduled meeting is Tuesday, February 11th at 3 pm.



